MAYOR JIM GRAY h\ LEX' N GTo N CHARLES H. MARTIN, P.E.

DIRECTOR
WATER QUALITY

TO: Mayor]im Gray

FROM:

Charles H. Martin, P.E. Dlrector
Division of Water Quality

DATE: March 3, 2017

SUBJECT: Kentucky-American Water Company Easement for
Relocated Potable Water Transmission Main - Brannon Road Extension

Request
The Division of Water Quality is recommending sale of an easement to Kentucky-American Water Company
(KAWC) for the relocation of an existing 24-inch water transmission main located on LFUCG property at

the West Hickman WWTP. If approved, KAWC will compensate LFUCG $11,150.00 for this easement.

Purpose of Request

The purpose of this request is to execute the necessary documents required by KAWC, LFUCG and the
Kentucky Transportation Cabinet (KYTC). KAWC is relocating the main to accommodate KYTC’s
construction of the Brannon Road extension in Jessamine County.

Project Cost in FY17 and in Future Budget Years

There is no project cost to LFUCG and no impact for future fiscal years.

Are Funds Budgeted — N/A
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